
EMERGENCY ORDER TO ASSIST LOCAL BUSINESSES  

EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY IN THE TOWN OF GLENVILLE  

 

WHEREAS, Pursuant to New York State Executive Law Article 2-B, Section 24, subsection g, 

Supervisor Christopher Koetzle hereby issues a local civil emergency executive order that provides for 

suspension of the Town’s temporary sign restrictions in response to Governor Cuomo’s New York 

OnPause Order; and 

 

WHEREAS, The Town’s goal is to provide maximum flexibility for businesses re-establishing customer 

bases under reopening of phases I through IV by allowing temporary advertising signage and temporarily 

suspending town zoning code restrictions enumerated under section 270-71, titled “Temporary Signs” 

EXCEPT for the following subsections which address safety concerns: 

 

• §270-71A4 Temporary signs (with the exception of holiday decorations) will not be illuminated. 

• §270-71A5 which prohibits temporary signs will not be placed in a position which obstructs or 

impairs traffic, or in any manner that creates a hazard or disturbance to the health, safety and 

welfare of the public. 

• §270-71A6 Temporary signs are subject to the provisions of § 270-68 of this chapter; and   

 

NOW HEREBY BE IT RESOLVED, That the enforcement of local ordinances relative to temporary 

signs, under section 270-71, titled “Temporary Signs” subject to the aforementioned exceptions, within 

the Town is hereby suspended through October 15, 2020 in five (5) day increments, with weekly 

reassessment of the suspension making this order subject to change; and  

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, That commencing this date, the Director of Community Development 

or her designated agent will review requests for educational purposes upon request. 

 

Businesses should direct all questions and requests to Melissa Cherubino, Director of Community 

Development at mcherubino@townofglenville.org or by  

calling 518-688-1218.  

 

Depending on how events unfold, this temporary order providing for suspension of zoning code 

restrictions on temporary signage may be extended.  Town Supervisor Christopher Koetzle by this 

emergency order is addressing the unfortunate fact that many small business owners and employees have 

lost their jobs and business owners have lost significant income during NY ONPAUSE. Allowing for 

additional means to advertise in a safe manner, while following the applicable NYS regulations, will 

improve business conditions and create job opportunities in the Town of Glenville as well as provide its 

residents with safe activity during these difficult times. 

  

Signed and executed in quadruplicate originals and posted and published pursuant to the terms of Article 

2-B of the Executive Law of the State of New York.  

 

____________________  

Christopher Koetzle 

Town Supervisor  

Dated: June 15, 2020 

https://www.ecode360.com/6962240#6962240

